
PARALLEL UNIONS are like 
elephants. We all know an 
elephant when we see one but 
if asked to describe one we 
have to stop and think for a 
while. 

So it is with PARALLEL UNI
ONS, we know that they are 
weak and that they will not 
truly be of benefit to wor
kers. Let us take some time 
and describe why these uni
ons are so weak. Workers 
must understand this before 
they are led astray. 

PARALLEL UNIONS are unions 
that have been started by 
registered unions as a way 
of organising African wor
kers* Their great weakness 
is that they have no organi
sational strength. 

Their members are not well 
organised, they are not well 
informed and as a result 
they are not active. Their 
Shop Stewards either do not 
exist or are weak and not 
seen as important by the 
unions or management. These 
weaknesses cause their exe
cutive committees, where 
they exist, to be weak and 
dominated by the registered 
union officials. 

The PARALLELS, therefore, do 
not represent any organised 
worker strength. This great 
weakness leads to others. 
- It leads to PARALLELS bei
ng very dependent on their 
registered "mothers". 
- It leads them to be very 
dependent on the registered 
unions negotiation at the 
Industrial Council. So the 
PARALLELS negotiate through 
the registered union." 

- So the PARALLELS depend on 
their registered "mother" 
and the Industrial Councils 
not on the strength of their 
organisation in the 
factories. 
- These weaknesses mean that 
the PARALLELS have to also 
depend on management because 
they don't have the power to 
do otherwise. 
- this then leads them to 
work hand-in-hand with mana
gement because management 
usually welcome a weak union 
so as to keep out the 
strong. 
- The PARALLELS also depend 
on the discredited Liaison 
Committees since they are 
never strong enough to chal
lenge or dominate the Liai
son Committee. 

These are the things that 
make the PARALLEL UNIONS 

weak, ineffective and, the
refore, against the interes
ts of workers. Now these 
PARALLELS are appearing like 
flowers at the first rain. 
They and their registered 
"mothers" are playing an 
opportunist game. Where were 
these unions when the going 
was tough and those who 
organised African workers 
were being banned? Why are 
these unions so ready to 
register even though they 
will be racially segregated? 
Why don't they challenge the 
Government to allow 
non-racial trade union, 
something they have talked 
about for so long? 

Their actions are selling 
out workers because it gives 
the Government the excuse 
they need to carry on 
dividing workers by race. 

Workers should be clear on 
this. We need a strong trade 
union movement. We need to 
join the FOSATU unions some 
of which are strong, but 
some of which are weak, but 
the weakness of FOSATU 
unions is that of the young 
tree - if workers feed them 
they will grow to touch the 
sky. WORKERS CHOOSE WISELY! 



In 1979 the Parallel unions 
mainly with the support of 
TUCSA and its affiliates 
began to be very active. The 
important question is - How 
do these Parallel unions 
work? Last year FOSATU pre
pared a long report on the 
activities of the Parallel 
Unions. Here is one example 
of the way Parallels work 
that is taken from that 
report. 

PARALLEL UNION ACTIVITY AT 
S. AFRICAN GENERAL ELECTRIC 
BENONI. 

PARALLEL UNION INVOLVED: 
Electrical Allied Workers of 
S.A. 

Around the end of September 
the Black Personnel Officer 
called the Liaison Committee 
members and told them that 
officials from a trade union 
were coming the next day to 
speak to them. These of
ficials, the next day ex
plained to the workers about 
the union and how the union 
would help them. These were 
the main points. 
1. If they lost their jobs 

the union will support 
them with R2,50 a week 
while they looked for 
another job. 

2. If they died they depen
dents would get money 
(the amount not speci
fied) . 

3. They would be members of 
a sick-pay fund and 
receive R3,00 a week whi
lst sick. 

The were told the subscri
ptions were 50 cents a week 
and this would be deducted 
from their wages. A question 
was raised by the workers 
about the Liaison Committee 
- union relationship. 
Workers asked whether they 
would be able to form a 
Works Committee in the firii , 
rather than a Liaison 
Committee, One of the offi
cials replied that the mana
gement would not allow it. 
He said that the Liaison 
Committee and the trade uni
on would work together in 
the firm. 
He also told the liaison 
committee members that they 
must not fight in the fac
tory. 

Joining forms were given to 
the Personnel Officer. He 
gave them to the Liaison 
Committee members and told 
them to tell workers about 
the Union and to give out 
forms in their departments. 

The Liaison Committee mem
bers and the Personnel Offi
cer were invited to a Union 
meeting in Riger Park, Boks-
burg. The liaison committee 
members did not attend, but 
the Personnel Officer repor
ted to them that a Chairman 
and Treasurer for the East 
Rand had been elected at the 
meeting. 

The Liaison Committee mem
bers were told that the joi
ning forms would be collec
ted by the Personnel Officer 
on 26 Oct. 1979. No further 
meetings were arranged 
between the liaison com
mittee members and union 
officials, either at the 
firm or at the Union Offi
ces. 

The liaison committee mem
bers report that they are 
unhappy about this union: 
They have said "It seems 
just like liaison committee 
or Industrial Council 
They don't want to solve our 
problems. They talk about 
canteens and first aid but 
if you talk about money, 
they don't want to hear 
you". 

"This Union helps us when we 
are dead. When we are still 
alive it doesn't help us". 

They report that workers are 
also suspicious, especially 
about the 50 cent deduction. 


